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Abstract—Over the years, the rapid development of China's 

cities has created a huge urban-rural gap. This dualized 

economic structure has brought various institutional 

restrictions and obstacles to young migrant workers. Working 

in the city, the young migrant workers are carrying the dream 

of a city. However, it is difficult to truly integrate into the city. 

As the main body of youth education and development, 

Universities and the Communist Youth League have the 

unshirkable obligation. The Youth League Committee is a 

mass organization that keeps the party in contact with young 

people. And colleges and universities are the core of youth 

cultural education and cultural propaganda. University 

libraries are the main front for colleges and universities to 

carry out cultural education for young people. University 

libraries need to work closely with township committees to 

provide timely and comprehensive social services for young 

migrant workers in different places in order to promote the 

faster integration of urban migrants into urban life, and to find 

the right direction of spiritual culture. 
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I. INTRODUCTION 

Young migrant workers are the main force in the current 
urban development and construction of China. They are 
characterized by decentralization, diversity and mobility. 
Due to the geographical location of the youth working in 
different places and the ideological culture of the city where 
they are located, there are big differences in living habits, 
social development background and personal qualities, 
making it difficult for them to quickly integrate into urban 
life. It has brought enormous difficulties to the economic 
construction and social management of the city. University 
libraries have unique advantages in social and cultural 
resources and cultural communication. And it has the 
functions of serving the public society and assisting the 
government in managing. Therefore, university libraries 
must work closely with township and town league 
committees to provide social services for migrant workers in 
various cities to integrate into society and personal growth to 
ensure the high-speed and stable development of society and 
cities. 

II. ANALYSIS OF THE STATUS QUO OF RURAL MIGRANT 

WORKERS LIVING IN CITIES 

A. The Current Status of Urban Life of Young Migrant 

Workers in the Field 

The development and construction of the city is 
inseparable from the youth of migrant workers. They are the 
main force for the rapid development of the city. However, 
most of them who work in the bottom of society have lower 
average ages and lower levels of education. This has resulted 
in their generally low incomes, making it difficult for most 
migrant workers in the field to withstand the high levels of 
consumption in their cities. In addition, most migrant 
workers in the field belong to the category of “temporary 
workers”. Both work status and income situation are 
extremely unstable. The quality of life of young migrant 
workers in the city is low. In fact, “Being able to settle in the 
city” is their greatest life appeal. When urban life is facing 
difficulties, the vast majority of young migrant workers in 
the field will choose to face themselves alone. They lack 
trust in social service agencies, and not willing to talk to 
strangers about their distress. Over time, it will cause 
emotional temper and depression, and become an unstable 
factor in social development. 

B. Status of Demand for Urban Services by Young Migrant 

Workers in the Field 

To meet the development needs of young migrant 
workers in the field to maintain the stability of the current 
urban social development, it is very necessary to guarantee 
the development prospects of young people. The issue of 
livelihood has always been a major problem in the work of 
young migrant workers in cities. The root cause of this 
phenomenon is that their average level of education is low. It 
is difficult to apply for a position with a higher income. The 
general appeal of young migrant workers in the field is the 
need to pass certain vocational skills training to improve 
their personal qualities in order to achieve jobs with higher 
skill levels. The fundamental goal is to improve the working 
environment and raise wages. In turn, fundamental changes 
in the quality of urban life are realized. A small number of 
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young migrant workers also want to improve their amateur 
cultural life through knowledge and culture to meet the 
spiritual needs of their work. 

C. The Importance of Migrant Workers in Different Places 

to Urban Development and Construction 

As the main force of urban construction, the role of 
young migrant workers in the economic development of 
cities is unquestionable. They work hard to change every 
inch of the city. Faced with the new situation of global 
economic integration, traditional technology can no longer 
adapt to the current rapid development of urban construction. 
There are also many high-end talents with creative ability, 
high comprehensive quality and strong comprehension 
ability among young migrant workers in the field. These 
young people are no different from an important strategic 
resource for the development of cities. They are an important 
part of urban development transformation and production 
reengineering. Making reasonable use of these youth 
resources and deploying the structure of young migrant 
workers will effectively promote the adjustment of the 
industrial structure of the city, change the economic growth 
mode of the city, and promote the rapid development of the 
regional economy. 

III. THE NECESSITY OF UNIVERSITY LIBRARIES AND 

TOWNSHIP LEAGUE COMMITTEES TO SERVE YOUNG 

MIGRANT WORKERS 

With the continuous development of the economy and 
the continuous expansion of the city, it is obviously a drop in 
the bucket to rely solely on the government to provide public 
services to young migrant workers. A single functional 
department is not able to meet the basic needs of many 
young migrant workers. University libraries need to actively 
cooperate with various township league committees to 
provide socialized services for young migrant workers and to 
give full play to its special functional attributes, and actively 
and broadly participate in the government's social affairs 
management work. 

A. It Is an Inevitable Result in a Complex Environment to 

Provide Socialized Services by University Libraries and 

Communist League Committees for Young Migrant 

Workers 

The 19th National Congress of the Communist Party of 
China put forward the idea of socialism with Chinese 
characteristics in the new era. It gives a new theoretical 
guidance to the development and construction of cities in the 
new era and the solution of urban-rural integration. Under 
the new era, university libraries and township league 
committees should comprehensively promote the ideological 
construction of young migrant workers. It is imperative to 
effectively implement the main ideas for providing 
socialized services to young migrant workers to meet the 
changing needs of new developments and the urgent needs of 
the new situation. Comrade Xi Jinping's new era of socialism 
with Chinese characteristics sees the service of youth and the 
service of urban development as an organic whole. The 
development of urban and rural migrant workers has been 

scientifically divided into dual needs. University libraries 
and township league committees use their own functional 
attributes to realize the socialized service of young migrant 
workers and it is the fundamental manifestation of the 
development environment complexity. 

B. It Is an Extension of Government Functions for 

University Libraries and Township League Committees 

to Provide Socialized Services for Young Migrant 

Workers 

With the continuous development of the social economy, 
the main body of society has gradually moved toward 
diversification. The increasing number of young workers 
working in different places has also brought more 
complicated changes to the management of youth affairs in 
cities. In the face of this surge in youth management, the 
government’s ability to govern is also stretched. For more 
specific social service management, it is possible to only 
"look at the ocean". During this transition period, the 
government will continue to decentralize its rights. The 
power of social organizations can be used to improve the 
social service management of young migrant workers in the 
field, among many social organizations, university libraries 
and township committees at all levels have unique 
advantages. The effective combination between them can 
reposition their functions. It can actively assist the 
government to realize socialized service management for 
young people and truly achieve the goal of collaborative 
governance. 

C. It Is the Inherent Requirements of Their Functions for 

University Libraries and Township League Committees 

to Provide Social Services for Young Migrant Workers 

The township youth league committee, as the social 
organization at the grassroots level of the Communist Youth 
League, shoulders three important tasks: first of all, it is to 
do a good job of the party’s assistants and reserve forces. 
Second, to help the party connect with the young people, the 
third is to support the important social pillar of the 
government. In the process of providing socialized services 
to young migrant workers in the field, the organic 
combination of university libraries and township league 
committees can better fulfill the glorious mission entrusted to 
them by the party and the government. University libraries 
can better provide academic support for social, cultural, 
technical, and economic aspects of young migrant workers to 
meet the demands of young migrant workers and to fully 
mobilize the enthusiasm of young migrant workers in 
different places, and work closely with the township youth 
league committees to better improve the work organization 
system and improve the intrinsic attributes of the Communist 
Youth League, meet the extended needs of government 
management, and more effectively meet the real demands of 
young workers in different places. 
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IV. UNIVERSITY LIBRARIES AND TOWNSHIP LEAGUE 

COMMITTEES PROVIDE AN EFFECTIVE WAY FOR SOCIALIZED 

SERVICES TO YOUNG MIGRANT WORKERS 

A. Improving the Youth Service Stations in Different Places 

University libraries combine their main functional 
attributes, closely integrated with the township committee, 
and establish a complete set of youth service station system 
for off-site work. The university library and the township 
youth league committee bear the role of a "link", and 
combine youth things with the social management of the 
government. The establishment of a youth service station for 
off-site work in university libraries can better provide 
employment services and cultural guidance for young 
migrant workers, help young migrant workers to better learn 
relevant vocational skills and enhance cultural literacy. And 
provide professional employment guidance for young 
migrant workers in different places, and help young migrant 
workers to improve their “happiness index” and better 
complete their career planning. 

B. Construction of a Cultural and Sports Activity System 

for Young Migrant Workers 

University libraries need to work closely with township 
committees, actively communicate with government 
functions, strive for government financial support and attract 
other social funding to establish a set of perfect social and 
cultural activities service stations for young migrant workers. 
The goal of the Social and Sports Activity Service Station is 
not only to provide support and care for the community of 
migrant workers in different places as well as the love from 
the party and the government. It is also necessary to make 
use of the advantages of this non-governmental organization 
to help young migrant workers to achieve the optimal 
distribution of resources, realize the role of youth in different 
places and the government and the community, reasonably 
solve the problem of human resource allocation, and at the 
same time serve the young migrant workers, and maximize 
the benefits of urban development and construction. 

C. Providing a Life-long Service Platform for Young 

Migrant Workers 

The university library and the township youth league 
committee can work closely together to establish a 
comprehensive life service platform for the young migrant 
workers: first of all, use the advantages of digital libraries to 
keep in close contact with township committees at all levels, 
providing new development methods and working methods 
for young migrant workers; secondly, regular cultural 
preaching activities are held to communicate effectively with 
young migrant workers. It is beneficial to improve their 
safety awareness and legal awareness, and teach them to use 
legal weapons to solve various problems encountered in 
urban life; third, establish a caring system and use advanced 
technologies such as multimedia to help young migrant 
workers solving their children’s education problems and 
caring for psychological counseling activities to help young 
children working in different places to get rid of 
psychological barriers and environmental adaptation 

problems, and solve the actual family problems of young 
migrant workers in different places. 

V. CONCLUSION 

To sum up, young migrant workers are the backbone of 
China's urban development and construction. University 
libraries and township league committees need to be closely 
integrated to help government functions to do a good job in 
extending social services, give full play to the special 
functional attributes of their own social organizations to 
establish a complete set of social service system for young 
migrant workers. Starting from the practical difficulties of 
working in the urban life of young people in different places, 
it helps them solving the various problems encountered in 
urban life one by one to meet the needs of stable social 
development and to maximize the benefits of urban 
economic development. 
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